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We have become aware that the present format of open meetings that the Policing Commission is undertaking is just not suitable for the gay and lesbian community to discuss its policing requirements.  Even if we were to pick on one geographic area, such as South Belfast, to make our case and enter into a form of public debate it would not reflect the reality that we constitute a province-wide grouping. 

As we are a minority with particular needs that require to be addressed sensitively, we are asking for a special meeting to detail both our general views, some of them which we covered in correspondence but also some particular current concerns about police practice in dealing with allegations of criminal behaviour - in this case in the environs of Belfast.  It suggests to us that the RUC still finds it difficult to distinguish between reasonably investigating complaints, and running large scale, time-unlimited investigations against our community.  In some ways this is not surprising given that we are only sixteen years away from being, in the case of gay men, a totally criminalised community.

As we have also a particular need of effective police protection because of our unusual vulnerability, it is obvious that a good relationship with our police at every level is essential.  This we have started developing, and we feel with some success, especially in the field of recruit and other police training.  We believe however our special status as a minority which comes into contact with the police unusually often, be it as victims of crime or as individuals suspected of involvement in criminal offences, must be recognised.  And that that recognition should be reflected in some particularly striking and novel way in your report.  

The future structure of policing is therefore a matter of great interest for us and we would welcome an exchange of ideas as to how that can best be arranged in this particular group's interest, always bearing in mind society's overall needs. 

We must remind you that two of the very limited number of killings since the ceasefires have been of gay men by paramilitaries - Rev David Templeton by the UVF and Darren Bradshaw by the INLA.  In Darren's case he was murdered right in the heart of the gay and lesbian community - Belfast's Parliament bar, where he, an off-duty policeman was enjoying himself at his leisure. It has to be recognised that the number of murders of gay and lesbians, here and elsewhere, is traditionally grossly disproportionate to our numbers. Some estimates put it as high as 10% of the total which a casual glance at the news section of Gay Times for example will tend to confirm. 
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